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Rights of way committee
Thursday 3 September 2015
Agenda Item 06 - Information Bulletin 
The Information Bulletin is a document that is made available to the public with the published agenda papers. It can include update information requested by the Committee as well as information that a service considers should be made known to the Committee.  

The Committee is asked to note decisions taken by the Cabinet Member for Highways and Transport in response to recommendations received from the Rights of Way Committee meeting held on Wednesday 24 June 2015
1. Suffolk County Council (Princes Street/Queen Street/St Nicholas Street, Ipswich – Access Improvement Scheme (Agenda Item 08)
Committee Recommendation:
On the proposition of Councillor Andrew Stringer, and seconded by Councillor Mary Gaylard, the Committee agreed by majority that the Cabinet Member for Roads and Transport be recommended to approve the proposed access improvements to Princes Street, Queen Street and St Nicholas Street as advertised with the exception of the proposals for Elm Street No Loading At Any Time which shall be omitted pending further investigation.
Cabinet Member’s Decision: The Cabinet Member for Highways and Transport accepted the Committee’s recommendation and decided to approve the order as advertised.
For further information please contact Carl Ashton, Senior Engineer Highway Design; Tel: 01473 265923; Email: carl.ashton@suffolk.gov.uk 
Update to Committee 
2. Suffolk County Council (Link road between Chaucer Road and Clermont Avenue, Sudbury) (Prohibition of traffic with exemptions) Order 201- (Agenda Item 07 – 18 June 2014)
The Traffic Regulation Order (TRO) for Prohibition of Driving (with Exceptions) for the link road between Chaucer Road and Clermont Avenue was sealed and became operational on the 9th March 2015.
Following trials in co-operation with Chambers Buses it was determined that despite the design being checked for such vehicles they could not negotiate the northern entrance to the link without hitting the kerb.
Therefore link road has not yet been adopted by Suffolk County Council as part of the Section 38 agreement as the layout is not fit for purpose. 
The Area Highways Office is working with the developer, Persimmon Homes, to rectify design problems at the entrance to the link road and it is anticipated that the link road will be open in late autumn 2015 and thence adopted as part of the public highway. 
Currently however the link road remains physically closed to all traffic pending realignment of the footway and kerbing.
For further information please contact Steve Merry, Assistant Area Manager; Tel: 01473 341497; Email: steve.merry@suffok.gov.uk
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